Racers Under the Son

General Meeting Minutes

March 7, 2011 at Fuddruckers, Buena Park

7:00pm – Tom Moore opened in prayer. Scott Burnett shared devotion from Proverbs 16:3 and Eccl 4:12, encouraging RUTS to pray earnestly, plan wisely and count the cost before spending money on Meltdown.
Treasurer - Janet Harris: 

· Received $44 reimbursement from Fuddruckers this month so Janet will continue to collect receipts after the meeting.

· Present Balance: $2,899.17

· Total Inflows: $914.00

· Total Outflows: -$267.95

· Net Total: -$646.05

· Last Year’s Balance: $7,694.41

Correspondence – Annie Mills

· 55 renewal memberships have come in.  10 letters have been returned ‘undeliverable’.

· Scott introduced his brother-in-law, Matt Jarrett.  He and his family have camped with RUTS and want to join the club.

· The Wilson family are neighbors of Randy and Donna Hettema, have also camped with RUTS and want to join the club

· Based on Scott’s introduction of Matt and discussion with the Wilson’s, Sonny Harris moved that both the Jarrett and Wilson families be voted into the club.  Motion carried.

Competition - George Green (not present)

· Bill and Lori Getslaff agreed to pit Saturday before Easter, April 23rd.

District 37 – Julie Angell

· Reminder that permit must be turned in the day after Meltdown.

· Date board moved to April from June.

· Due to photos showing riders riding illegally in desert, BLM is expected to have 10,000 signs in place at Red Mountain.  Rovers Club offered to help put up signs.

· RUTS members are reminded NOT to ride illegally … especially on private land.

· Checkers put on a ‘perfect race’ with no BLM infractions.  The members were wearing vests and directing racers effectively.

· Prospectors had $4335 recovery fee.  Had to decide 2 weeks before race whether or not to cancel.

· There will be no cost recovery in 2011 for RUTS race.  Expected $4-6,000 in 2012.  Based on this amount, race fee will need to be raised.

· Since AMA insurance excludes medical, BLM is requiring clubs to buy medical insurance for their races at the following rates:  $1738/1 day, $2607/2 days.  

· D37 will put money up front for insurance then club will reimburse fee with $10 increase in racing fee, from $30 to $40/race.  New fee will be put on 2011 Meltdown flier.

· Voted in So Cal MX series.  Want to become part of D37.  Quads will be allowed to race.

· Shamrocks GP has fee increase of $23.

· Checkers may be switching race date in 2012.

· Prairie Dog raising fee to $75 for night race.

· There will be information on the D37 message board about the ‘Lobby Day’ in Sacramento in April.  It was suggested that a RUTS member attend to show support for off road riding.

· Julie was invited to pray at beginning of D37 meeting.

Supplies/Apparel - Danny Zierau

· Leftover race t-shirts selling for $5/each.
Ride Report – 

· Dave Beaumont reported that, although it was a small group, the Treasure Hunt at Dove Springs was great!  Randy Hettema was trail boss and gave each group their own GPS to locate ‘treasure’ hidden in caves.  Families of all ages loved it!

· Club race was 4 Aces Race.  RUTS had 18 racers, Jack Fuller was pit captain.
New Business


Club Rides/Races

· March club ride at Goeler Gulch, March 18-20. Dave Beaumont is Trail Boss for this Poker Run to benefit Holt family, missionaries in Eastern Europe. Great ride opportunity to bring friends and family to have fun and share the larger vision of RUTS as a ministry.  Last year $1300 was raised for the mission.

· April club ride at Ocatillo Wells

· May club ride on Memorial Day weekend, 2 weeks before Meltdown.  Will also be work weekend to cooperate with BLM requirement.

· March club race for points – Dirt Diggers 3/27

· April club race for points – Vikings 4/23


Meltdown Update

· John Wiltsey read an email from Rusty of BLM.  RUTS can keep the number of BLM monitors low by ensuring a large staff of RUTS members monitoring each crossing, intersection and ‘trouble spots’ on all racecourses.  Should give staff plans to BLM.
· Discussed ways to cut costs at Meltdown 2011:  
                                                          
1.  Cost of band is about $2500.  John suggested background music with trials riders doing stunts on rocks (i.e., Brian Davis).  There was concern about the safety of kids and adults climbing over rocks all evening.                                                        
2.  Suggestion to give away another item besides bike or have 50/50 giveaway so no money is required up front.                                                                                      
3.  Suggested to do away with finishing pins and t-shirts.  



4.  T-shirts are necessary since the sponsors have their names imprinted.  Will look for better cost and order less shirts.  There were 184 shirts leftover from 2010 race.  Discussed having the business that makes t-shirts to order at the race.  Costly to racer ($25/shirt) but no up front cost to RUTS.  Suggested giving any leftover race t-shirts to members working at race rather than ahead of time.  Members can wear other RUTS apparel while working at race.


5.  The band did not show at one of the races several years back and it went much 
smoother than 
expected. Crowd needs to be kept busy with raffle until dark for showing 
of race video.



6.  Suggested getting a church worship band for free.  



7.  Discussed display of unofficial results for possible top 3 racers.


8.  Pins will cost about $500.  Artwork for pins was passed around.

· Eddie will get ‘no camping’ signs from D37.  Has day glows, arrows and will let us know how many more he needs.  

· Art has stakes and ribbons.  Need more ribbon and have 3-4 boxes Flander sponsor bunting.

· Course Captains are Dave Krennick and Dave Klein.  John encouraged them to delegate responsibility and ask for suggestions of dependable check captains if necessary.  2010 duty roster will show who worked and where.  Contact same people and make changes as requested or needed.

· John will meet other riders out at Buttes 3/13 to check out trails.

· Discussed having the giveaway bike be a new Cobra.  Julie may approach dealer about donating a bike or selling at reduced price.  

· KTM dealer was not planning to renew their sponsorship until he heard about the new rate of $100/back and $200/front.   


Goals

· Scott reminded everyone of our 2011 goals shared at February meeting:  Grow, Serve, Relate.  


Upcoming Meetings

· April meeting at Fuddruckers, Monday April 4th at 7pm.

· March Officers Meeting March 21st at Art Whitney’s residence.

Respectfully Submitted by Barbara Wiltsey, Recording Secretary

